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Attorney Applies New Worker Classification Standard to
Healthcare Industry
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Partner David Monks’ article, “The New ABCs of Worker Classification in California” was published

in the Becker’s Hospital Review. This article explains the new three-part “ABC test,” a legal

standard that determines whether a worker is classified as an employee or independent contractor.

David provides an analysis of the standard, and explains how it affects the use of physicians as

independent contractors.

To read the full article, visit Becker's Hospital Review.
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